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The Fiscal Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on January 3, 2024 at 12:00 p.m.
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at Niagara County Community College
and via ZOOM

	Fiscal Committee Board Members present 

Ms. Katherine Alexander, Chairperson

Ms. Gina Virtuoso, Vice Chairperson (via zoom)
Mr. Jason Cafarella 
Administration Present
William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President (via zoom)
Mr. John Eichner, Director of Business Services 

Ms. Patrice Elnicki, Director of Financial Accounting and Reporting
Mr. Wayne Lynch, Vice President of Administration



	


Committee Chairperson Alexander called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. on January 3, 2024.  A roll call was taken for those committee members in person:  Trustees Alexander, Cafarella were present and Trustee Virtuoso was present via zoom.
FISCAL COMMITTEE MINUTES

Committee Chairperson Alexander asked if anyone had questions on the minutes of December 11, 2023.  There were none.  
It was moved by Committee Chair Alexander and seconded by Trustee Cafarella to approve the December 11, 2023 committee meeting minutes as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

BUSINESS AND FINANCE UPDATE
Vice President Lynch indicated that fall tuition is positive to budget.  Spring tuition showing negative variance to budget, but that is solely due to a timing issue.  Out of county chargebacks, county contributions, and state aid revenues are shown below budget but is solely a timing issue.  We fully expect to reach the budget revenues.  Investment income as of the end of November generated $276,063.  

Expenses are in line and there are no significant variances to report on other than what is listed on the Business and Finance report.  Current investment values are at $21 million.  The business and finance office will be focusing on the account receivables to limit the escalation and bad debt expense.  For the February 2024 committee meeting, a historical salary analysis will be provided to the fiscal committee and then the board as a whole.  There were no further questions or discussions.

The next Fiscal Committee meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 13, 2024 at noon.

It was moved by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Cafarella to adjourn the meeting at 12:17 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

Wayne Lynch
Vice President of Administration
